
 

Sacred Heart Newsletter 
                                           Newsletter No 6 Term 1 

              5 March 2020 

 
Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 
 
Combined Parishes Faith Development Team: 
Fr Steve has asked me to invite any members of our school and parish community who would be willing to 
be a part of the Combined Parishes Faith Development Team.  The Faith Development Team meets once a 
month during school terms on Tuesdays from 1.30 pm to 3.00 pm at St. Thomas the Apostle Parish house 
meeting room. 
 
For you to understand the role of a Faith Development Team member I have extracted this information 
from the Sacred Heart Faith Formation Guide, written by Fr. Steve for the communities of St. Mary’s, St. 
Thomas the Apostle and Sacred Heart. 
 
Sacred Heart’s, St. Mary's and St Thomas the Apostle Faith Development Team 
When you had your child baptised, you committed yourself to raising your child in the Catholic Faith. I can 
appreciate that you may have had little opportunity to develop in your own understanding of your Catholic 
Faith since you left school. Since that time, much has happened in your own life and you have had to develop 
in so many other ways: in your careers, in parenting skills, in your relationships and in a host of other areas 
of life as you mature to respond to the various situations that present themselves to you as adults. Your 

What’s on at Sacred Heart  

 

Fri 6 Mar   ISS V Apollo (AWAY) 

     

Mon 9 Mar   Labour Day Public Holiday 

 

     

Tues 10 Mar   Advisory Board Meeting 7.30 pm 

 

Wed 11 Mar   Open Classrooms 2.30 pm – 3.15 pm 

 

Fri 13 Mar   Ride to School Day & Bop til u Drop Disco  

ISS V Glen Katherine (AWAY) 

      

   

 

 
 
 

Click on this link to view the school calendar: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/calendar/ 
 
 
 
 

       

Dates for your Diary…… 
Fri 20th Mar  School Photo Day 

Mon 23rd Mar  Easter Bonnet Parade 9.05 am 

Mon 27th Mar  END OF TERM 1 – Students dismissed at 2.30 pm 

 

 

    

 

 
   

   

https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/calendar/


asking to have your child educated in a Catholic school, offers you an opportunity to come to a deeper 
appreciation of your own Catholic Faith as adults. That is why our parish Faith Development Team, which 
consists of our School Principals, the Religious Education Leader, the Catechist Program coordinators, our 
Pastoral Associate, at least three parents of school children and I, meet regularly to plan and develop, 
amongst other things, the evenings for you as parents of children preparing for Sacraments. 
 
Two Sacramental Formation evenings for parents 
Each year there is a general Sacraments evening at the beginning of the year at which it is expected that all 
parents who have a child receiving a sacrament that year will participate. The Faith Development Team 
makes an effort to ensure that we have an engaging presenter each year that can enable adults to appreciate 
the relevance of sacraments in our daily lives. Because of the richness of sacramentality, each year a different 
presenter will be able to expand our appreciation of the sacraments from different perspectives. Therefore, 
it will never be repetitious, even if you have participated in one or more of these nights before. 
 
The expectation is that you, as parents, will participate in a second evening for the particular Sacrament that 
your child is to receive that year. Again, the Faith Development Team tries to ensure that, even though you 
may have participated in one of these evenings before for another child of yours, it will not be the same 
presentation. On these evenings, we encourage you to enter into a discussion about the significance and 
relevance of the Sacrament in your daily life and relationships. The presenters will always ask questions for 
you to discuss what may be challenging, but always with the intention of enabling you to have a fruitful 
conversation with others and also with your child. We also hope that through your participation in these 
evenings you can enrich your relationship with one another and deepen your understanding of the 
Sacrament for which your child is being prepared. 
 
On the two nights in which you are asked to participate as parents, we are aiming to equip you to partner 
with us in the faith formation of your children, by enabling you to come to a deeper understanding of the 
sacraments, at an adult level. I am sure that, as parents, you may be aware of a gap between what you learnt 
as children at school and what the Church is wanting to say today in its sacramental celebrations. The 
Sacramental Formation evenings can act as a "bridging course", to make connections between what you 
recall from your own knowledge and experience and the role you now take on as faith formators of your 
children. While I would never want to state that your participation at these two evening information sessions 
is obligatory, I would hope that you can understand why they are important and that, in your desire for your 
child to grow in Faith, you would want to be involved in a way that equips you for the task. 
 
I recognise that participation at these two Sacramental Information evenings is really a basic minimum. Of 
course, participation in the prayer life of the parish community is the most fundamental opportunity for our 
growth in faith - particularly at the Sunday Eucharist and the times of Sacramental Reconciliation. Fr. Steve 
Rigo 
 
Long Service Leave: 
I will be absent from Sacred Heart for the rest of this term as I will be on Long Service Leave travelling around 
both islands of New Zealand. During my leave the school leadership will be in the very capable hands of Gina 
Murphy.  
 
Regards 
Jim O’Sullivan 
Principal 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Student of the Week 
 Prep NG   Harrison Friedrich 

    1/2 CN   Matthew Brady-Diaz 
1/2 PA   Daniel McIlroy 
3/4 JD   Miaa Mitrovski    
3/4 NJ   Jacoby Turner 
5/6 CM   Ella Burton 
5/6 RM   Isabella Ferraro 
STEM    Tadhg Keating & Lenny Thomson 
LOTE    Caitlin Waddington 
Performing Arts  Nate Fitzmaurice 
Visual Arts   Lucy Jones 
PE    Amelia Campbell 

 

Week 5 Students of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mini Vinnies 
 

 
 

 
Token Winner – Alexander 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Fire Carriers 



Building Works Update 
 
 

Block C – Library Space & Classrooms   
            

New Kitchen/Tuckshop 
                                        
 

 
                            

 
 
 

Some important dates for the remainder of the Term: 
 
Friday 6 March   ISS versus Apollo (away) 
Monday 9 March  Public Holiday 
Tuesday 10 March   Jim on Long Service Leave for the remainder of the term 
Friday 13 March   Ride2School Day 
    Bop till you Drop Disco 
    ISS versus Glen Katherine (away) 
Tuesday 17 March  St Patricks Day 
Wednesday 18 March  Eucharist Faith Night 
Thursday 19 March  Open Classroom 9.15-10.00am 
Friday 20 March  Advanced School Photos 
Monday 23 March  Easter Bonnet Parade 
Friday 27 March  Final day of Term 1 - 2.30pm  
 
 



KABOOM Sports: 
The Kaboom Kids Sport Twilight event was held last Thursday with amazing weather, lucky it was not 
tonight!  The carnival is designed to be a fun family event when the whole school community can come 
together and celebrate the beginning of a new school year. In keeping with this philosophy, many of the 
activities are non-competitive and focus on fun participation for all, including parents, siblings and the 
wider community. This was seen throughout the night with families mixing, student leaders being 
responsible for their groups and the students having a great time with their peers.  Kaboom! Kids Sport 
encourages teamwork, communication, problem solving, wellbeing and positive leadership skills.  The 
students interact using fun, safe and specifically designed equipment for a wonderful evening.   
 
Thank you to the many parents that made this event such a success in preparing, cooking and serving 
dinner to many.  Thank you to J’Rhette, Chiquita and the Parents Association for funding this event and 
providing opportunities for people to purchase food, drinks and even cakes and slices on the night.  This is 
appreciated by all and we acknowledge the time and effort put into events like this to ensure it is a 
successful evening for the students and their families.  Thank you to all the parents that were able to 
support in any capacity for this event. 
 
Donation: 
To help support events like the Kaboom Kids Sport we were lucky enough to receive a new BBQ as a 
donation from Pearce family (Tess and Shaye).  Thank you to Valley Maintenance – Peter and Gary for this 
generous donation to Sacred Heart. 
 
Student News: 
Claire Waddington will be competing in the Victorian Junior State Championships for Nippers/Surf 
Lifesaving this long weekend in Warrnambool. Claire is representing Anglesea SLSC U10's. Claire will be 
competing in Individual and Team events for both Beach and Water sports. She has been training very hard 
for this weekend and I am sure she will have lots of fun.  Good luck Claire we are super proud of your 
commitment to your sport. 
 
Student Wellbeing: 
In response to child safety being the responsibility of the entire Australian community, the government has 
developed a range of resources to empower parents and schools to protect children and prepare them to 
be resilient, responsible and respectful adults. These resources are relevant to all families so I have 
included links to them: 
 
www.esafety.gov.au – this site has resources that promote online safety including tackling image-based 
abuse and a complaints service for young Australians who experience serious cyberbullying; 
 
www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au – this site offers support for students, parents and teachers to create a 
learning environment that promotes student wellbeing and the development of respectful relationships; 
 
www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/ – this site provides educational resources and advice for children, parents and 
schools on how to combat and respond to bullying. 
 
Building Update: 
The demolition of Block A was scheduled to occur again this long weekend but due to issues with NBN this 
has now been postponed until further notice.  The decision has been made that this will occur at the 
earliest stage during the school holidays when there are no students around.  Over the holidays they will 
also continue to work on Block C roof and will complete the Year 5/6 classrooms to ensure minimal 
disruption to these areas.  All other spaces are on track to hand back to the school by the end of the term.  
Unfortunately with a few big items (roof and demolition of Block A) we are not in a position to order more 
furniture or make decisions in regards to landscaping and external works.  The landscape gardener was on 
site today organising quotes for the first stage of the new landscaping around the school.  

http://www.esafety.gov.au/
http://www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/


 
Ride2School: 
We will again be participating in the Ride2School Day on Friday 13 March.  We encourage children to use 
active transport to get to school on this day.  This may be riding a bike, a scooter or a skateboard, or even 
walking some of the way to school if riding skills are not developed enough yet. National Ride2School Day 
is the perfect opportunity to kick-start new healthy habits and promote the many benefits of active travel. 
We encourage all students and their families to leave the car at home and give riding, walking, scooting or 
skating to school a go, even if it is part of the way.  Fruit will be available once students arrive at school. 
 
National Day of Action against Bullying & Violence: 
Friday, 20th March is National Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence.  There are many great websites 
that have lots of information and activities relating to bullying – how to recognise bullying and what to do 
if you are being bullied (one provided in this newsletter).  There are many resources where a number of 
famous young people talk about the devastating effects of bullying.  In previous years there has been the 
message, ‘Speak… even if your voice shakes.’ We encourage you to always speak up if you, or someone you 
know is being bullied. As the famous proverb goes, ‘a problem shared is a problem halved.’ 
 
Uniform Committee: 
During last year there was a request to establish a uniform committee to review the current uniform.  I 
have had a couple of parents express their interest in this.  I will contact those who have volunteered to try 
to meet before the end of the term.  If you are interested in being part of this committee can you please 
either contact the office or email gmurphy@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
 
Secondary School Applications: 
Reminder to families of Year 5 students wishing to attend Catholic Secondary Schools, open days are 
currently happening and applications for 2022 close later this year.  Year 6 students looking at applying for 
Government Schools information will be sent home early Term 2 via your child but I encourage families to 
start attending open days in the meantime. 
 
Running Club: 
On Friday the school running club run by Dale Nardella (Sienna & Jack’s Dad) will continue for the 
remainder of Term 1.  This takes place on the oval starting at 8am each week.  This is a great opportunity 
for students to increase their fitness but also for our Year 3-6 students to obtain some support with 
running leading up to the District Cross Country trials early in Term 2.  Please use the driveway between 
the hall and the school (current entry to the school) to get to the oval as we do have deliveries for the 
building down the other side of the building. 
 
Interschool Sport: 
Last week we played Greenhills Primary School.  Each week I congratulate the students on their 
sportsmanship and ability to work together and be humble in winning or losing.  This week we had a 
comment from a teacher from Geenhills Primary who asked the question, are we the Catholic School?  To 
which our staff replied yes and then he said yes you can tell you have Catholic values shining through the 
students in the way they treat and respect each other.  I think this is a great testament to our community. 
 

SPORT RESULT  

Boys Volleyball Won 

Girls Volleyball Lost 

Boys Basketball  Won 

Girls Basketball Won 

Cricket Lost 

Rounders Lost 

 



This week we play Apollo Parkways Primary away. 
 
Staff Bio: 
RACHEL MURPHY 
My name is Mrs. Rachel Murphy. I have lived in Diamond Creek for 19 years and have been a 
part of the Sacred Heart family for 14 years. My family live on Norfolk Island which is 
paradise and somewhere I love to go back to when I can.  My husband and I have 3 sons, who 
all attended Sacred Heart. Lachlan, 21, Blake, 19 and Sebastian, 12. I have been working as a 
Learning Support Officer for the past 5 and a half years and absolutely love my roll helping all 
of the students reach their own individual goals. My role as Performing Arts Coordinator is 
my absolute passion. I love passing on my knowledge of the Arts and watching the 
students, both past and present find a mutual love and continue the arts as they move to 
secondary school. The school productions every second year are an amazing experience for our 
students, staff, families and community, and it is one of my favourite parts of my job. The staff, 
or friends I should say are always a great support to me and the Performing Arts program, which is 
evident in their enthusiastic participation in our productions.  
 
CLAIRE MOLINA 
My name is Claire Molina and I am very excited to be working at Sacred Heart and be part of a wonderful 
community.  
 
I am the second oldest out of six children and I have lived in Eltham my entire life until recently moving 

into my own home locally with my husband. We have a family dog named Charlie, I have a dog 
named Lola, and my brother has a dog named Darren. We also have two cats called Matilda 
and Bruce. I was married in April last year. 
 
I love travelling and exploring this amazing world. I love teaching because it means I never 
get to stop learning. There is so much to see and understand in our world, and as a teacher I 

get to discover things with my students. I have come from a secondary school two years ago 
where I taught English, History, and Religious Education across year seven to VCE. I am very 

excited to be teaching year 5/6 and to be the Religious Education Leader here at Sacred Heart.  
 
I am looking forward to the exciting and challenging year ahead!  

 

March Calendar 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

2 WEEK 6 B 3 4 5 6 7 8 

    ISS v Apollo AWAY 
 

 
Second Sunday 
of Lent 

9 WEEK 7 A 10 11 12 13 14 15 
LABOUR DAY 
HOLIDAY 

Tennis 
in PE 

Tennis in PE 
 

 
ISS v Glen Katherine 
AWAY 
Ride2School Day 
Bop Till U Drop 
Disco 

 
Third Sunday of 
Lent 
 

16 WEEK 8 B 17 18 19 20 21 22 
Assembly 
Teach the Teacher 
11.40am – 
1.40pm Year 5 
 

Tennis in 
PE 
St 
Patricks 
Day 

Tennis in PE 
Eucharist Faith 
Night 7 pm 
 

Open 
Classrooms 
9.15-10.00am 

No ISS V Laurimar 
(HOME) 
School Photo Day 
National Day of Action 
against Bullying & 
Violence 

1st Eucharist 
Blessing Mass 
Hurstbridge 7.15 pm 

Fourth Sunday of 
Lent  
1st Eucharist 
Blessing Mass 
DCreek 9.00 am 

23 WEEK 9 A 24 25 26 27 28 29 

Assembly 
 

Tennis in 
PE 

Tennis in PE 
The 
Annunciation - 
Mass 

 
ISS v  
END OF TERM 1 
2.30pm 
 

  



 

 
 

 



 



 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/parent-resources/parent-webinars/webinar-future-proofing-your-child 

 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/parent-resources/parent-webinars/webinar-future-proofing-your-child


  News from the Office 

 

 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

2020 Fee Statements have now been issued to all families.  Please note, the first instalment (Student 

Levies) was due by Friday 07/02/2020 unless you have a Direct Debit arrangement in place.  A Direct Debit 

Authority can be collected from the office.  

 

CSEF – Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund 

Do you have a health care or pension card? If so, you may be eligible to receive a rebate of $125.00 per child from 

your school levies.  Forms can be collected from the school office and must be returned as soon as possible.  If you 

received the rebate in 2019 and still have a current HCC/Pension Card, a new form is not required – just please send 

a copy of your card to the office asap.  Please do not to hesitate to ask Allison in the office if you have any queries. 

 

EASTER BONNET PARADE – SAVE THE DATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TEETH ON WHEELS 

Reminder:  Consent Forms must be returned to the office by Friday 14th March. 

 

 

 



Show & Tell @ Sacred Heart 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eva, Ollie & Pip 

 

 

 

Annabelle & Clyde 

 

 



First Aid Training @ Sacred Heart 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clean Up Australia Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Schoo l Photo Day – 20 t h March 

Order Instruct ions  



Community Noticeboard 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


